
        

On February 27th and 28th, 19 DECA students attended the AZ DECA State Competition at Starr Pass 
Resort in Tucson. CHS’s 19 students earned 12 medals, and 8 Top 5 winners will move on to 
International Competition in April in Anaheim, CA.  Chandler High once again has the highest 
percentage of competitive event winners in CUSD.   

Test Medal Winners: Kameron Dawson, Alexis Marchand, Chris Notah 
Role Play Medalist: Kameron Dawson 

Moving on to ICDC: 
1st place Creative Marketing - Olivia Harmon 
2nd place Public Relations - Amaya Hurd 
2nd place Professional Selling - Chris Notah 
2nd place Financial Consultant - Riley Whitt 
2nd place Human Relations - Kameron Dawson 
3rd place Fashion Merchandising Promotion Plan - Hannah Trinh 
3rd place Hospitality and Tourism Selling - Juan Cardenas 
4th place Principles of Hospitality - Natalie Chappa 



 Girls Tennis def. Dobson (JV 9-0 and V 9-0), Mountain Pointe (JV 6-3 and V 9-0), and Central (JV 
8-1 and V 9-0) 

 Boys Tennis def.  Dobson- Varsity 7-2 

 Boys Volleyball def. Mesa (JV 2-1 and V 3-1) and Casteel (V 3-0) 

 Baseball def. North Canyon (F 18-0, JV 19-1, and V 8-4), Mountain View (F 24-0), and Horizon (JV 
8-1) 

 V Softball def. North Canyon 11-1 

 Boys Volleyball went 8-1 this weekend to become the 2017 Wolf Howl Champions.  The Wolves 
defeated the Highland Hawks 16-14 in the 3rd set of the final match to win the title.  Congrats on 
this great win! 

2017 Wolf Howl Champions

 

 Tues, March 7th: Girls Tennis vs Gilbert @ 3:30 pm; Frosh/JV Softball vs Skyline @ 3:45 pm; 
Varsity Baseball vs Skyline @ 3:45 pm; IB MYP Showcase from 5:30-7:00 in the CCA; Fuel Up @ 
Circle K from 4:00-8:00 (info below) 

 Wed, March 8th: Boys Volleyball vs Brophy JVB @ 3:30 pm JV @ 4:15 pm Varsity @ 5:30 pm; CHS 
Musical “Into the Woods” @ 7:00pm in the CCA 

 Thurs, March 9th: CHS Musical “Into the Woods” @ 7:00pm in the CCA 

 Fri, March 10th: Varsity Softball vs Mesa @ 3:45 pm; CHS Musical “Into the Woods” @ 7:00pm in 
the CCA  

 
Check out the CHS Calendar for events happening over Spring Break.

February was an exciting month for CHS Theatre APAC students.  A small group attended the CAFT 
Regional Thespian Competition and competed in acting and musical theatre categories.  Isaac Dowdle 
scored Superior in Solo Musical Theatre. Joey Grado and Gabby Terrell scored Superior in Duet 
Musical Theatre.  All three are eligible for Nationals with their Superior ratings this year! 

APAC also entered this year's English Speaking Union's Shakespeare Competition. The winner of our 
school/theatre program competition was Liam Thibeault. This made him eligible for the ESU Phoenix 
Branch competition run by Southwest Shakespeare.  The winner of that competition receives an all-

http://www.cusd80.com/Page/6390


expense paid trip to Nationals in NYC.  Students from all over the valley competed and Liam was the 
runner-up!   

Additionally, last week’s Showcase was a big success. APAC is currently on tour to elementary schools 
with Bookends, and this week the musical Into the Woods opens (March 8, 9, 10).  It's going to be an 
amazing show!    

An ambivalent Cinderella? A blood-thirsty Little Red Riding hood?  A Prince Charming with a roving 
eye? A Witch ... who raps? They're all among the cockeyed characters in our upcoming musical 
production of Into the Woods starring CHS students this Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday) in the 
Chandler Center for the Arts Main stage.  Come see if your favorite characters' wishes come true...or if 
they simply survive the woods! 



On Tuesday, February 28th, the CHS AFJROTC and Treblemakers kicked off the AZ Legislature House of 
Representatives session with the Presentation of Colors and National Anthem.    

 
Last week’s Intermediate Dance Concert was a great success.  It showcased interesting student 
choreography in the use of themes, formations, and movements used to express ideas.  The pieces 
ranged from ballet to contemporary.   Intermediate Dance is directed by Mrs. Kathie Buren and Mrs. 
Marie South.



Chandler Buddies sponsored Disabilities Awareness Week last week with spirit days and lunch-time 
activities.  CHS students and staff supported the cause by wearing neon, tie dye, red and spirit colors.    
Thanks to Chandler Buddies for organizing a terrific week!



The CHS Percussion Class, under the direction of Mr. Steven Quintana, performed last week in the CCA 
Bogle Theatre.  Percussion students performed five songs, including two from Tchaikovsky and a 
clapping song that involved no instruments, just their hands.  Great work, Wolves!

Seniors, if you have not already purchased your Cap and Gown for graduation, orders must be placed 
with Jostens before April 1st.  You can place your order by going to Jostens.com or by calling 1-800-
JOSTENS.  Also, you can also find this information and other graduation information on the CHS Web 
site under the Information Tab for Seniors or at the following link: Cap and Gown Information for 
Seniors.

http://www.jostens.com/
http://www.cusd80.com/domain/1121
http://www.cusd80.com/domain/1121


On Friday, our AVID Freshman classes participated in College Week Live, an on-line college fair 
sponsored by the AVID program. Students were able to live chat with representatives from colleges all 
over the US and internationally. They were able to ask questions they had about their specific university 
to help them decide which college they plan to attend after high school. 



Incoming freshmen will try out in the fall.  More info coming soon!

It is time to formally recognize great teachers by nominating them for the 2017 CHS Teacher of the Year 
(TOY) Award! We are following the same criteria and process established by CHS’s Site Council, 
Teacher Leadership Team, and the Parent Advisory Council.  Nominations will be taken through March 
29th.  The CHS TOY criteria aligns with the Arizona Educational Foundation’s (AEF) Teacher of the Year 
criteria, and ultimately, the CHS TOY will submit the AEF TOY application to be in the running for 
Arizona Teacher of the Year.  Ms. Lori Lyford, CHS Choir Director, was named an Arizona Top 5 
Teacher/Ambassador of Excellence, through the 2016 process.   

If you would like to recognize a staff member who does not meet all of the criteria, please do 
so.  Although he/she will not be in the running for AEF Teacher of the Year, CHS wants to acknowledge 
him/her.  

Click here to access nomination form:  TOY nomination form. 

Thanks for helping us recognize all of Chandler High’s terrific teachers! The CHS TOY will be 
announced in April.  

The IB MYP Personal Project Showcase will be on Tuesday, March 7 from 5:30-7:00pm in the CCA.  
Please stop by and see the work that our 10th grade IB students have completed.                                                 
Their projects reflect work under one of the following IB Global Contexts: 

 Identities and relationships 

 Dimensions of time and space 

 Personal and cultural expression 

 Scientific and technical innovation 

 Globalization and sustainability 

 Fairness and development 
 

The students will be recognized for completing the IB Middle Years Program with a certificate and an 
academic letter. 

Student Council is looking for CHS talented students to participate in this year’s “Chandler’s Got Talent.”  
Acts can be anything from singing to dancing to comedy to playing an instrument. Auditions are after 
school on March 8th and 9th. Prizes will be awarded for first place and runner up.  See Mr. Gray in rm. 
303 for more info. 

https://goo.gl/forms/uNfRzqlpaZ3czeNj2
https://goo.gl/forms/uNfRzqlpaZ3czeNj2


Attention Class of 2017! 

Chandler Education Foundation Scholarship applications are now available!  

Visit the Chandler Education Foundation website to see the scholarships that are available and to 
download the application. There are 36 scholarships for Chandler High School seniors! Don’t leave 

money sitting on the table. Apply today!! 

Applications are due to Dr. Bonillas in the College and Career Center on Thursday, March 9th at 2:30 pm.  

CHS is partnering with Circle K for “Fuel Up” Night on Tuesday, March 7th from 4:00-8:00pm. Please 
support Circle K’s efforts to fuel education, and donate to CHS by filling up your tank! 

 

 

http://www.mychandlerschools.org/Page/76348
http://www.mychandlerschools.org/Page/76348


Help Chandler High School Win $300 to $3,000! 

Shop, Dine or Watch a Movie at Chandler Fashion Center and the Boulevard Shops 
  
  

It’s Easy to support CHS when you log receipts at the Chandler Fashion Center Guest Services 
Or drop off receipts at school in the receipt collection box. View the latest School Cents flyer 

for details about the program. 
  

Triple Points in March at the following stores 
Build A Bear Workshop Disney Store icing 

Children’s Place Fuzziwigs Candy Factory LEGO Store 

Claire’s Gap Loft 

Cotton On GameStop New York and Company 

crazy 8 Gymboree XXl Forever 

 

Double Points in March at Eateries & Restaurants 
Receipts may be dated since May 1, 2016 or later and logged by March 31, 2017 to earn double points 

 

Earn 1,000 points when you buy an Easter Bunny Photo Package 
The Easter Bunny arrives March 22 and will visit through April 15.  Log your Easter Bunny receipt before the end of 

March to earn 1,000 points 

 

Earn 1,000 points when you attend New Concert Series 
This is every Friday and Saturday in March & April from 6:30pm – 8:30pm in Chandler Village.  Enjoy classic rock, 

tribute bands, country and more.  Sign in at guest services to earn 1,000 per person! 

  

Take advantage of ways to make CHS $$ 
 

 

 

http://www.shoppingpartnership.com/shoppingpartnership/chandler/chandlerflyer.pdf
http://www.shoppingpartnership.com/shoppingpartnership/chandler/chandlerflyer.pdf

